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US Department of Labor announces enforcement,
effort for focused inspections in hospitals, nursing care facilities treating COVID-19 patients

WASHINGTON - For two years, millions of the nation’s healthcare workers have been battling the coronavirus. Many have
endangered themselves as they care for those who contract COVID-19 while working in high-risk settings that expose themselves
and their families.

As the nation moves to the next phase of the pandemic, the U.S. Department of Labor recognizes the need to prepare for any new
variants that may emerge and provide healthcare workers the protections they deserve.

The Department’s Occupational Safety and Health Administration today announced an enforcement memorandum for a short-term
increase in highly focused inspections directed at hospitals and skilled nursing care facilities that treat or handle COVID-19 patients.

OSHA's goal is to expand its presence to ensure continued mitigation to control the spread of COVID-19 and future variants of the
SARS-CoV-2 virus, and protect the health and safety of healthcare workers at heightened risk for contracting the virus.

“We are using available tools while we finalize a healthcare standard,” said Assistant Secretary of Labor for Occupational Safety and
Health Doug Parker. “We want to be ahead of any future events in healthcare.”

The agency will be initiating focused inspections to emphasize monitoring for current and future readiness to protect workers from
COVID-19. Follow-up inspections will be conducted at sites that were previously issued citations, as well as where complaints were
received but the agency did not conduct in-person inspections.

OSHA intends to expand its presence in targeted high-hazard healthcare facilities during a three-month period from March 9, 2022 to
June 9, 2022. Through this focused enforcement initiative, the agency will verify and assess hospital and skilled nursing care
employers’ compliance actions taken, including their readiness to address any ongoing or future COVID-19 surges.

This initiative supplements OSHA’s targeted enforcement under the Revised COVID-19 National Emphasis Program [DIR 2021-03
(CPL 03)] by conducting focused follow-up and monitoring inspections of previously inspected or investigated hospitals and skilled
nursing care facilities within four North American Industry Classification System codes listed in the memorandum where COVID-19
citations or Hazard Alert Letters were issued, including remote-only inspections where COVID-19-related citations were issued.

This initiative and the revised COVID-19 National Emphasis Program would comprise 15 percent of OSHA's enforcement activity.

On Dec. 27, 2021, OSHA announced its decision to withdraw the non-recordkeeping portions of the Healthcare Emergency
Temporary Standard. The agency will accept continued compliance with the Healthcare ETS as satisfying employers’ related
obligations under the General Duty Clause, Personal Protective Equipment and Respiratory Protection standards.

OSHA has continually conducted outreach at the national, regional, and area office levels throughout the duration of the pandemic
outbreak. Visit the agency’s Coronavirus Disease webpage for more information and resources on keeping workers safe from COVID-
19.


https://www.osha.gov/news/newsreleases
https://www.osha.gov/
https://www.osha.gov/enforcement/directives/dir-2021-03cpl-03
https://www.osha.gov/laws-regs/standardinterpretations/2022-03-02
https://www.osha.gov/coronavirus

Healthcare facilities across the country have been applying key components of the Healthcare Emergency Temporary Standard
successfully to protect the health and safety of their employees. OSHA would like to learn more about these successful programs. If
you would like to share your success stories, please send an email to Healthcaresafety@dol.gov.

HH#

U.S. Department of Labor news materials are accessible at http://www.dol.gov. The department’s Reasonable Accommodation
Resource Center converts departmental information and documents into alternative formats, which include Braille and large print. For
alternative format requests, please contact the department at (202) 693-7828 (voice) or (800) 877-8339 (federal relay).

UNITED STATES
DEPARTMENT OF LABOR

Occupational Safety & Health Administration
200 Constitution Ave NW

Washington, DC 20210

. 800-321-6742 (OSHA)

TTY

www.OSHA.gov

FEDERAL GOVERNMENT

White House

Severe Storm and Flood Recovery
Assistance

Disaster Recovery Assistance
DisasterAssistance.gov
USA.gov

No Fear Act Data

U.S. Office of Special Counsel

OCCUPATIONAL SAFETY &
HEALTH

Frequently Asked Questions
A - Z Index

Freedom of Information Act -
OSHA

Read The OSHA Newsletter

Subscribe to the OSHA
Newsletter

OSHA Publications
Office of Inspector General

ABOUT THIS SITE

Freedom of Information Act - DOL


mailto:Healthcaresafety@dol.gov
https://www.dol.gov/
https://www.dol.gov/agencies/oasam/centers-offices/civil-rights-center/internal/reasonable-accomodations-resource-center
https://www.dol.gov/
tel:+18003216742
https://www.dol.gov/general/contact-phone-call-center#tty
https://www.osha.gov/
https://www.whitehouse.gov/
https://www.dol.gov/general/stormrecovery
https://www.dol.gov/general/disasterrecovery
https://www.disasterassistance.gov/
https://usa.gov/
https://www.dol.gov/oasam/programs/crc/NoFearResult.htm
https://osc.gov/
https://www.osha.gov/faq
https://www.osha.gov/a-z
https://www.osha.gov/foia
https://www.osha.gov/quicktakes/
https://www.osha.gov/quicktakes/#subscribe
https://www.osha.gov/pls/publications/publication.html
https://www.oig.dol.gov/
https://www.dol.gov/general/foia

Privacy & Security Statement
Disclaimers

Important Web Site Notices
Plug-ins Used by DOL
Accessibility Statement


https://www.dol.gov/general/privacynotice
https://www.dol.gov/general/disclaim
https://www.dol.gov/general/aboutdol/website-policies
https://www.dol.gov/general/aboutdol/file-formats
https://www.dol.gov/general/aboutdol/accessibility

